
Aired Community Issues
The following is a list of some of the more significant community
issues addressed by this/these station(s) for the quarter specified.
This listing is by no means complete, nor is the order in which these
issues appear, intended to imply any degree of priority or
significance of the issues.

QUARTERLY ISSUES/PROGRAMS LIST FOR STATION (S) KYUK- AM & FM

Quarter of 2022:  □ 1ST     X 2ND     □3RD   □4TH

ISSUE DESCRIPTION:Gillnet openings for lower Kuskokwim River
subsistence salmon fishing

PROGRAM SEGMENT: Hunting & Fishing DATE/TIME:  May 05, 2022 8:40am
DURATION 02:31

DESCRIPTION OF SEGMENT: Subsistence salmon fishing on the lower
Kuskokwim River and its tributaries will once again fall under
federal management this summer. The Yukon Delta National Wildlife
Refuge will manage the fishery in consultation with the Kuskokwim
River Inter-Tribal Fish Commission. Regulations will be similar to
last year.

ISSUE DESCRIPTION: Migratory birds arriving in Alaska this year may
bring avian flu with them

PROGRAM SEGMENT: Health & Safety  DATE/TIME: April 27, 2022 12:40pm
DURATION: 2:03

DESCRIPTION OF SEGMENT: Concerns about avian flu are increasing as
the spring migration to Alaska from the lower 48 and Asia gets
underway. Although it poses no serious risk to people, the highly



infectious H5N1 virus strain has been detected in wild birds in
dozens of states, but the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Animal and
Plant Health Inspection Service hasn't detected it in Alaska yet this
year.

ISSUE DESCRIPTION: Two Y-K Delta tribes appeal to the Alaska Superior
Court in attempt to block Donlin Gold water permits

PROGRAM SEGMENT: Politics & Government DATE/TIME:  June 3
,2022, 8:20am   DURATION:  3:28

DESCRIPTION OF SEGMENT: Two Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta tribes are turning
to the Alaska Superior Court in their latest attempt to block the
proposed Donlin Gold mine from moving forward.

ISSUE DESCRIPTION: Bethel Police Chief resigns less than two years
into his post

PROGRAM SEGMENT: Public Safety & Government   DATE/TIME:  April 8 ,
2021 8:12am   DURATION: 5:23

DESCRIPTION OF SEGMENT: Bethel Police Chief Richard Simmons is
resigning from his post after less than two years in the position.
His resignation takes effect May 1, according to a press release from
the City of Bethel.


